Arthur J. O'Neil Goffstown Council #5112

6.11.2019

Serving the St. Lawrence & St. Raphael Parishes

Next business meeting is Wednesday June 12, 2019 @ St. Raphael Parish 7:00 PM.



In Service to One In Service to All

Note, the regular business meeting has been moved to the 2nd Wednesday of the month

St. Lawrence Parish 7:00 PM in the parish hall.

St. Raphael's Parish 7 PM in the basement hall.

Worthy brother knights,

Sorry for the late newsletter. I did send out an email to the membership yesterday with the meeting notification.

Well, this is my last newsletter as your Grand Knight. I want to thank all my brother knights who have supported me and the council for the last two years. We have accomplished much in my estimation. We have had many activities over these two years, some regular activities such as the ARC Blood drives, hosting the NH State Council 2nd & 3rd degree luncheons in March. Finger rosary handouts at our two parishes. Our KCIC poster contests and our fuel raffles, etc ... And we started some new activities which I hope become repeatable like the above - hosting a light meatless meal after the Stations of the Cross at St. Lawrence church. We still have the new Icon of Our Lady, Help of Persecuted Christians upcoming at the end of October at St. Lawrence and then the following week in November at St. Raphael church 2019. Once again thank you for all your service and prayers for the continued success of council 5112. I ask for your ongoing support for our GK Elect, Lionel Coulon in the next fraternal year starting July 1, 2019.

Gentlemen, I would like to announce in this newsletter that the 1st order of new business at each meeting we will be holding elections for vacant officers positions(5). We need DGK, Chancellor, Recorder, Inside & Outside Guards. Please prayerfully consider assisting your council by taking on one of these important positions!

Check out often for the current activities on the website and our Facebook pages - links below:

https://www.facebook.com/kofc5112/ --- http://www.goffstownkofc.com

http://nhknight.org//documents/NHKofCMidWeekNewsbrief.pdf

There is so much more to discuss please attend your council meetings. You are also welcome to attend our officers planning meetings as well. Your experience and input for current/future activities is welcome.

Fraternally,

John Flanagan GK

email: nhjffiii@comcast.net

phone: (603)384-1660

cell: (603)203-0135

Recruit, recruit, recruit!

Ongoing:

Cans for Kidney's Please bring in your clean aluminum cans for the NH State Council's program. The NH State Council Kidney fund now assists funding kidney transplants at Dartmouth/Hitchcock Hospital in Lebanon, NH.

6.11.2019 (today)NH Gives - personal donations for great causes to NH non profits like BirthRight of Manchester.

6.22.2019 Hanover, NH 2nd & 3rd degree. See weekly news brief link above.

Ad Altare Dei mini-altar raffle, beautifully restored by the Pelletiers. The winner will be announce this coming Sunday, June 16, 2019.

8.25.2019 the 8th Annual BBQ at my home after the 10:30 AM St. Lawrence mass.

October 10, 2019 ARC Blood Drive @Saint Lawrence parish. Thursday 1 - 6 PM. Note the day has changed.

10.27.2019 Icon of Our Lady Help of Persecuted Christians will be at St. Lawrence for 1 week.

11.2.2019 the Icon will be heading to St. Raphael's parish for a week as well.

Good of the Order:

Please pray for the success of our council, our priests, deacons, religious and seminarians. For peace in our world and civility in our government. For our active military and veterans. For all sick members in our council family. Jim Finn who is recovering at CMC after a schedule surgery Monday, Ray Lacasse. Lionel Coulon, Fred Plett's son - Randy and Raphael Peschiaria's father - Marco. And Lillian Coulon.

Insurance Benefits Agent: Solomon Huss

Phone: (818) 314-1606 E-mail: solomon.huss@kofc.org Councils Assigned: 5112

SK Elmer Lajoie, DD 7 (603) 289-5981 elajoie@comcast.net https://www.facebook.com/elmer.lajoie

Bishop Bradley #0626 4th Degree Assembly Lionel Coulon Faithful Navigator 603.668.1039 email coulonlb@gmail.com

http://www.goffstownkofc.com

http://nhknight.org/index.php/en/

https://stlawrencegoffstown.org

https://www.facebook.com/kofc5112/

https://www.kofc.org/en//index.html

http://st-raphael-parish.org

http://nhknight.org//documents/NHKofCMidWeekNewsbrief.pdf

Check out the Mini Altar that Fr. Gerry asked us to restore for the parish raffle to replace the doors and bathrooms. Mario & Gloria Pelletier did an incredible job.

Drawing to be held Sunday 6.16.2019.

